
 

IRS EXPANDS RELIEF BY ALLOWING DEFERRAL OF APRIL 2020 ESTIMATED 
PAYMENTS 
MARCH 19, 2020 

On March 17, Treasury Secretary Mnuchin announced that payments of 2019 tax balances 
otherwise due on April 15 could be paid without penalty or interest on July 15. The Secretary 
stated that C corporations could defer up to $10 million and individuals could defer up to $1 
million. Read our Client Alert here. 

On March 18, the IRS expanded the relief by allowing deferral of estimated 2020 payments due 
on April 15 until July 15, in addition to the 2019 balances due. However, the $10 million 
corporate and $1 million individual limits apply to the total payments due on April 15, including 
both the 2020 first quarter estimated 2020 payment plus the 2019 balances due. The IRS also 
confirmed that the individual $1 million limit applies regardless of whether the taxpayers filed 
single, married-joint, married-separate, or head of household. 

Note that if you wish to extend the filing of your return, you need to follow the usual procedure 
as the relief applies only to payments. 

One question not addressed is whether the second quarter estimated payment, which is 
normally due on June 15, would be affected by the notice. We anticipate further clarification as 
this guidance evolves. 
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• Jonathan Harris | 312.624.6316 | jonathan.harris@tuckerellis.com  
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